Minutes – Subject to final approval at April 2020 Meeting.
Australian Flyball Association Inc. – Minutes of Special Meeting held on 18th March 2020.

Present: Richard Mellon, Jenny Millar, Brian Lindsay, Jennifer Crane, Frank Lux, Pat Byrne, Josh Ellen, Peter Samuels, Martin Watt, Konrad Moskal, Sam Brown, and Michael Ashton, 
Apologies:  David Strong, Sally Elsom, Phil Lea, Steve Pitt and Shireen Pitt.
Meeting Opened at 7.30 pm via Go to Meetings Conference with only one item of business, namely consideration of potential impact of corona virus on flyball sanctioned events and club training. 
The Committee noted the following key points:
That the current government position and advice regarding outdoor sporting activities was to impose a ban on gatherings of over 500 people at such events. A recent announcement banned indoor activities involving over 100 participants. 

That the various State Body members of ANKC had determined to impose bans on all dog activities controlled by them for various time periods between mid - April and end May with reviews to occur prior to the specified end date of the suspension. 

That the AFA itself was not affected by the State Body suspensions however member Clubs that were also members of ANKC would be affected and subject to the State Body sanction.

Various other sporting codes had reacted differently – some had decided to suspend competitions, some had decided to continue, but with bans on spectator attendance and some had not imposed any restriction, other than the Government regulation requirements.
The AFAs Insurance brokers had advised that any breach of the Government legislation involving attendance numbers would result in insurance coverage being voided. Activities conducted in accordance with the Government legislation would however continue to be covered for existing risks. 

Agricultural Associations were progressively cancelling planned Shows, as they would involve attendance in excess of the specified Government crowd levels. Where a flyball competition/demonstration was part of such an event it would be impacted and have to be cancelled.

That nearly all sanctioned competitions between now and end April had already been cancelled – only the Qld Pineapple Cup competition was still listed.

Those historically stand- alone outdoor Flyball competitions not associated with a major event like a Show were unlikely to attract gatherings of anywhere near 500 people and hence were not subject to the current Government ban. However, it was recognised that indoor competitions could reach the 100 limit. 
That in addition to sanctioned events (Competitions, Demonstration, Training days) the AFA should also consider its position regarding advice to affiliated clubs regarding continuation of club training.

Those developments regarding the impact of corona virus and governments requirements for best health practice were subject to continual update and that the AFA should therefore reconsider its position and advice to Clubs/Member at each normal Committee Meeting.

That the Committee had a duty of care to all its members and should act to ensure as far as was practical the safety and well- being of all members. This had been captured in the recent message from the President.
Taking all these factors into account the Committee discussed what position it should take with respect to all Sanctioned activities – competitions, demonstrations and Training Days. After discussion a Motion was put and seconded that “all Sanctioned activities between now and the 18th of May should be suspended and that this decision be subject to further review at the May Committee Meeting”. Several members spoke against this Motion, expressing the view that these activities would not exceed the Government specified crowd numbers and hence should not be suspended. One member expressed the view that the proposed suspension should be extended until end May. The majority of the Committee voted to accept the Motion – CARRIED.
The Committee then considered the issue of whether a restriction should be imposed by the AFA on Club Training. After discussion a Motion was put  ” that the AFA advise Clubs and Members that Club training activities should remain a matter for individual clubs and individual members to decide”. Where the decision was to continue a training activity the requirements for sanitisation outlined in the Presidents message issued on 15th March should be closely followed, as should Government advice as far as is practical. Two members expressed the view that the AFA should direct all Clubs to discontinue training for the same duration as the suspension of sanctioned activities. The Majority of the Committee voted to accept the Motion. CARRIED.
The Secretary was requested to draft a statement for release to all Clubs and members summarising the decisions.

Date of Next Meeting- Monday 6th April 2020. There being no other business the Meeting was closed at 8.40 p.m. 
Signed as a true record.

President.

